
THORPE WARD RESIDENTS’ ASSOCIATION 
EXTRACT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD IN THE 

RUTHERWYKE ROOM 
10TH JULY 2017 

 
Open Forum:  Matters raised at the Open Forum were dealt with. 
 
Minutes of the June Meeting:  The Minutes were approved and signed by the 
Chairman. 
 
Matters Arising from the Previous Meeting:  All matters had been dealt with. 
 
County Councillor’s Report:  This was distributed prior to the meeting.  The 
subject of the consultation on the future of some Community Recycling Centres was 
discussed. 
 
Chairman’s Comments:  His report was distributed prior to the meeting.  It was 
suggested that we consider printing receipt booklets as had been used in previous 
years.  IP will investigate. 
 
Secretary’s Report:  This was distributed prior to the meeting.  PH advised that 
the Flood Action Group would hold a community meeting in September with 
representatives from RBC, SCC and the EA together with the National Flood Forum. 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  This was distributed prior to the meeting.  He suggested that 
perhaps an article regarding overgrown hedges could be included in the next edition 
of Thorpe Together. 
 
Councillors’ Reports:  These were distributed prior to the meeting.  Issued raised 
were dealt with and matters that required attention would be investigated. 
 
Town Planning:  BH listed all the recent applications. 
 
Thorpe Together:  The next issue is due out in early September. 
 
Tree outside the Cemetery:  MB reported that there is a tree outside the 
cemetery that could come down in a storm.  It will be reported to RBC. 
 
Overgrown Bushes: The bushes outside the allotments along Lyne Lane are 
covering the footpath up to Bourne Bridge and the grass in the middle of the road by 
Thorpe Park is very high.  These matters will be reported to RBC. 
 

 


